Case Study #3: STATE LAW FACILITATES ACTION

Kaiser Permanente of Northern California

An integrated healthcare system, Kaiser Permanente Northern California is part of the largest nonprofit

health plan in the United States. Impressing upon patients the need to be immunized annually against

influenza has been relatively easy compared with convincing staff members of that same need.  Kaiser’s staff immunization efforts recently have been aided by new state legislation and by national healthcare standards. Specifically, California has a new law requiring that acute care hospital workers either receive an annual influenza immunization or sign a statement indicating that they have declined to be immunized. 
In addition, Kaiser officials see the new Joint Commission standards regarding influenza immunizations as further reinforcing its immunization efforts.  In years past, Kaiser has employed a number of methods designed to make it easier for its employees to receive an influenza vaccine, including expanded hours for its flu clinics, setting up informational tables outside department meetings, using nursing supervisors to help deliver vaccinations and even holding lunchtime events or other socials that include opportunities for immunizations.  Despite these efforts, Kaiser Permanente Northern California’s immunization rates have not been as high as officials would like, ranging from 36% to 53% of all employees between 2001-02 and 2006-07.  Immunization rates at Kaiser peaked in the 2004-05 season before easing back slightly in the subsequent two years. Given the size and type of the facilities, officials are generally pleased that their influenza rates are higher than in previous years, but they feel more work needs to be done.

One aspect of the program at Kaiser that has been effective has been its endorsement by top officials within the organization. That leadership is exemplified by an e-mail that is sent out each year to the entire staff stressing the importance of being immunized against influenza.  Kaiser is hopeful that with the force of the new Joint Commission standards and state legislation behind them, additional improvement will take place. In addition, Kaiser is looking at a slight alteration in the message it delivers to its healthcare personnel. Rather than encouraging them to be “flu fighters,” Kaiser officials believe that in the future it might be more effective to appeal to employees on a personal level, by encouraging them to protect themselves, their families and those around them from the flu.
